Minutes of the Annual Wansford Parish Council Meeting held in the Community Hall on

 
                      Monday 8th May 2006 at 7.00 pm


01/07


MINUTES OF THE SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD at 7.30 pm on 19th SEPTEMBER 2023
in ST MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS’ CHURCH, NENE WAY, SUTTON

Members of the Council Present: 

Councillors Anne Bodily, Mike Caskey Antony Eager, Mick Grange (Chairman), Peter Lee and Deirdre McCumiskey (Clerk)

In Attendance: 
6 Residents 
Mike Caskey was welcomed to his first meeting as the newly co-opted Parish Councillor.
	
	Action

	1) Apologies: There were apologies for absence from Gavin Elsey (PCC Ward Councillor).
	  

	2)  Declarations of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest.
	

	3)  Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 18th July 2023
 The Minutes of the Meeting held on 18th July 2023 were approved as a correct record of the proceedings.
	

	4) Updates on Items:
a) Recreation Field Update – Cllr Lee gave an update:-
· The first cut and collect had been undertaken by Nene Park Trust on 1st September 2023 and was successful.  A small area (behind the northern goal posts) has been left uncut.
· The rotten gate post on the back gate in the corner of the Recreation Field had been repaired in August 2023.

· There  are broken planks on the bridge over the brook.  The Clerk will ask Lee Moore, PCC Footpaths Officer if they can be replaced.
· It was noted that  football nets are full of holes and need to be replaced.  Cllr Bodily proposed that Peter Lee obtains and fits a new set at a cost of approx £90.  This was seconded by Cllr Eager and agreed by all present.

· The new large black rubbish bin has not been emptied.  The Clerk will chase this up.  The dog foul bin is now superfluous, and the Clerk will ask that it is removed.  Cllr Lee will move the dog foul bags to the to the entrance of the Recreation Ground.  

· An application has been submitted for an oak shelter from NH Designated Funds and the Parish Council is awaiting the next stage of approval.  The Chairman has contacted PCC Planning Department who have confirmed that planning permission is not required if the shelter is located by the Parish Council on Parish Council land.  The Chairman said that he has had the original quote reconfirmed and this is just under £10,000.  The oak shelter will be sat upon Stamford stone and there will be no grass growing underneath.  There are funds available from Anglian Water for the installation of a rainwater collection from the roof.   Galliford Try will provide a working-party to erect the oak shelter.  NH need an agreement that the Parish Council will pay any costs over the quoted £10,000 and the Parish Council will fund the on-going maintenance.  This was proposed by Cllr Caskey, seconded by Cllr Eager and agreed by all the Pairch Councillors.  The Parish Council will set aside funds for an on-going maintenance budget.   Robbie Reid agreed to do a Health & Safety Report.  The Chairman will circulate photographs and details of the oak shelter.
· It was noted that one of the picnic tables in the wooded area is broken and needs lifting so that the nettles underneath can be cut.

· The Parish Council has received a grant of £8,600 from the NH Social Value Fund to purchase bulbs and plants.  The Chairman has placed an order for autumn planting.  Galliford Try will supply a working party to plant bulbs along The Drift.  Sarah Lambert will liaise with Aragon/PCC asking that the verges are not cut and a map marking out the specific areas will be provided.
· The next six-monthly meeting with Nene Park Trust will take place on 21st September 2023 and the next John Clare Countryside Project meeting will take place on 26th September 2023.  Robbie Reid said that Nene Park Trust should be informed that it needs to be mindful of where its’ vehicles are driven as recently  a vehicle being used to cut and take the hay off the field has been driven remarkably close to the church wall and this could damage the church wall.  It was noted that the new tenants have stated that they will reduce the ragwort in the field.
b) Lovers’ Lane Reading Room and Village Storage – the Chairman reported that NH will not fund the replacement of the Reading Room. There is a possibility of applying for funds from the Augean Fund.  There is a possibility of applying for funds from the National Grid (who don’t give grants for Parish Councils but maybe a small group of villagers could apply and gift back to the village).
c) A47 Update – the Chairman said that there have been little changes made to the scheme which may well be delayed again.  A meeting is due to take place at Sacrewell on 21st September 2023.
d)  Peterborough Cycle West Update – the Chairman has met with Andrew McDermott and Andrew Nash   There is agreement to get rid of the cattle grids and to change the road surface material to fit in more with the countryside.
e) Burial Ground Update – the Chairman reported CDS has delayed submitted a Planning Application due to changes in ownership of the land which have now been finalised  CDS has not submitted any offers to purchase alternative land.  They are looking at making some changes such as planting a woodland, moving the proposed siting of the building and using a different material.  The Parish Council is collaborating with the landowner.
f) Neighbourhood Plan Review - the Chairman reported that Simon Scriven has agreed to be the Chairman and Keith Strong has agreed to be the Vice Chairman.  The next meeting will take place on 27th September 2023 and will be a fact gathering meeting.  The group have designated the plan to cover the whole parish area.  A Report has been written, this needs to be approved and then circulated to the residents.  There will be public consultation as to what the residents wish to see in the village.  A Public Meeting will take place on 24th January 2024.
g) Neighbourhood Watch – Cllr Bodily reported that she had no issues to report.  
	Clerk
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	5.    Planning Applications
       To Note the Following Planning Matter:

a) 23/00848/TRE Crown reduction by 25%, prune back extending branches 1 tree over the road and upper crown by 4m to suitable growing points to reduce loading and complete dead wooding  - verge at The Drift, Sutton – Permitted.
b) NVR Scheme to relocate the Old Station House, Sutton – it was noted that there is no added information on the NVR Website.  Robbie Reid thanked Cllr Lee and the Parish Council for their letter regarding the scheme.
	    

	6.    Finance:
a)  Accounts for Payment:
Clerk’s Salary & HMRC (Jul & Aug) £420.00, Bank Charges £16.00 (Jul & Aug) , JRB Enterprises (Dog Foul Bag     Dispenser & Bags) £235.92, The DefibPad £149.99, CGM Group Ltd £386.40, Cambs ACRE Subscription £60.00

           These payments were approved and agreed.  Cllr Eager had some queries about the way the figures are presented, and the Clerk will send him some additional information.
	Clerk



	7.  Correspondence:
a) Amanda Rose, Head of Communications, Peterborough City Council – Budget Simulator Community Meetings – to take place at 7.30 pm on 9th October 2023 at Wansford. Several Parish Councillors expressed their intention to attend.
	Councillors

	8. Village Events:

a) The Harvest Festival (in the form of an afternoon tea) will take place at 4.00 pm on 1st October 2023.
b) The Christmas Carol Singing will take place at 7.00 pm on 20th December 2023 in the village.

c) The Christmas Eve Service will take place at 5.30 pm on 24th December 2023 at the church.

d) The Christmas Tree Lights Switch On will take place on 1st December 2023.
	

	9. PCC Issue and Options Consultation (Local Plan Review 2023-2044):

The Chairman, Cllr Lee and Keith Strong had produced a response to the Peterborough City Council Issues and Options Consultation which had been circulated to the residents. A key issue is the City Council’s intention to extend the Local Plan period by 3 years beyond the statutory fifteen years. This would generate the need for more housing land and the likelihood that the Homes England land north of the Castor Bypass would again be put forward for large scale development. A meeting had recently taken place in Castor to discuss this issue and Castor and Ailsworth PCs would be strongly objecting to this extended plan period.  

Our response is similarly to object. Keith Strong had investigated housing completions, and it was clear that numbers for some years were down on the current Local Plan completion assumptions, so there were strong grounds for arguing a lower rate of completions for the future than the City Council was proposing. 

 The Chairman reported that the Call for Sites was currently underway, and it was known that owners of land on two sides of Sutton had put forward their land for consideration. A draft Local Plan with selected land allocations will be published in 2024 and a Public Meeting will be called to discuss this. Meanwhile residents are advised to keep an eye on the Local Plan Library page for updates.  

The Parish Council agreed to submit its response to the Issues and Options consultation questionnaire to PCC. 
	Clerk



	10. Matters for Consideration:
a) The Chairman reported that it the planned Miracle Woods at Christmas Event may longer take place.

b) The Chairman said the smell from the waste that has been spread and harrowed into the local fields has disappeared.

c) Allotment Land Registration Update – the Clerk had spoken to Will Stokes of Hegartys.  He had said that applications for first registration are taking anything from 12 months to 2-3 years.  It was agreed to make a complaint to the Land Registry.
	Clerk

	11. Public Forum:
a) A Member of the Public asked if a proper boundary could be installed at the area that has been cleared for the work on the powerlines near the Sutton Roundabout to ensure that travellers do not park their caravans and vehicles at this site.  The Chairman said he would contact National Highways and the National Grid.
	Chairman



	10. Date of Next Meeting:  the next meeting will be held at 7.30 pm on 21st November 2023  in St Michael & All Angels’ Church.
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.50 pm.
Clerk: Patricia Stuart-Mogg
                                                                                                   Chairman: Richard Clarke
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